Duplex Council Meeting
January 14, 2016

Attending: Three Directors and 2 Residents;  Total: 5

The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.

We began the meeting by introducing the directors and residents.

Kathleen shared her new Telescopic Steel Pole with cleaning attachments that she purchased from "Make Life Easier" (800) 522-0227.  Order # 19-14902-0 on sale for $32.00.  Another resident said she purchased one from Home Depot.  They are long enough to dust the high window ledges and wash the windows. At a previous meeting, residents were asking about how we could clean the high vaulted windows and this is one answer!  Feel free to contact Kathleen for more information or a demonstration (on her windows!)

Once again it was reported that it is dark coming in to Walden Meadow.  There needs to be more light. Kathleen will contact Chris to find out what the town is doing about this.  It was brought up last year but it continues to be an issue.  Is there something Walden Woods residents can do?  Additionally, the lighting at the corner of Walden Meadow and Marble Faun is also  dark and potentially dangerous.  What can we do to bring more light to this area?

Duplex Council Paver Proposal was brought up and Kathleen shared that it will be on the agenda as old business at the January 27 Conservancy meeting.  Townhome Council has had time to review our proposal and decide how they plan to proceed so there will be consistency.  We should be ready to vote in January.

There is an opening in the trees on Walden Meadow behind 6 Dunbar where 2 Arborvitae trees have died.  It has become a walk through and a security issue for residence on Dunbar.  Can we transplant 1 or 2 trees there as well as the area discussed in the Townhome section of Walden Meadow?  This would eliminate the problem.  Kathleen will have it put on the agenda on 1/27/16.

It was reported by multiple residence that Gutter Cleaning left mud on the house and the doors of residence who had this work done.  It was the front door for several residence.  Kathleen will report that to Chris and see what can be done for the next gutter cleaning.  The company should be responsible for cleaning up if they make a mess.  This is the first time we have had this issue.

On Tuesday around 6:15 pm, Kathleen witnessed a Dominoes deliver car that went off the road and into the bank and a tree on the opposite side of the road by the pool.  All of Walden Meadow can be slick in the winter as it is heavily shaded.  There continues to be a lot of speeding on this road.  It is another accident waiting to happen.  This is a reminder to the Duplex Council residents that the speed limit is 25 mph and it is for your own safety that we urge you to slow down and go the limit.  Side roads off of Walden Meadow have speed limits of 15 mph.  We have children in our community who appreciate you traveling at the limit.

Finally, on our windy Wednesday when many residents had their recycle cans blown over, both residents and the Windsor sanitation workers helped to pick up the cans so the truck could lift them.  The Sanitation worker asked me to remind residents that plastic bags should not be recycled.  If you use a plastic bag to collect your recyclables, empty it into the blue recycle pin so they are loose.  No more plastic bags, please!  Also, be sure your bins are sufficiently separated so the truck arms can easily pick up your trash and recycle bins.  Being mindful of these two items will go a long way to helping trash day be more successful.

The meeting adjourned at. 8:00pm.

The next meeting will be February 18th at 7PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Kathleen Tracy.


